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Welcome



Christmas is looming and I suspect, like many of us, you still have a great deal to do. One of the traits of humanity seems to be always in the looking forward and yet, having an opportunity to look back is a good thing, too. Looking back on this session makes me catch my breath – everyone has done so much. This newsletter gives you a flavour of all the extras that we do as a school in addition to our academic achievements. Already we have raised well over £5000 for charity from our sponsored walk, our support for Children in Need, the KAFKAH appeal and other activities some of them led by our Senior Student team. This really is a generous and caring community. 

We recently held a Careers Fair which attracted a huge range of exhibitors and provided an opportunity for our pupils to speak to a range of businesses and explore Further Education possibilities. There was, however, disappointment in the turnout of parents in the evening. As we value this event we will be asking for your opinion to consider how we attract more parents into the school; perhaps it was the wrong time of year or the event was not advertised as effectively as it should – do let us know so that we can plan for next year. 

This year, all S5 pupils have been taking part in the Youth Philanthropy Initiative (YPI) programme; which sees groups of pupils research and work with local charities in order to further their understanding of the issues facing many people in our community. On top of the research, each group is also competing to win an incredible £3000 to donate to their chosen charity. On Wednesday 10th December, I was privileged to be part of the judging team as 4 finalists advocated for their chosen charities. The charities represented were Archway, Inspire, Cancer Research, and the Archie Foundation .The successful group collecting the £3000 represented the Archie Foundation. Each runner up was given £50. All pupils spoke with such passion and conviction about their charity that it made me very proud. Thanks should go to all the pupils taking part, the staff that helped them, the charities themselves and my fellow judges.

At the time of writing we still have 3 performances of ‘High School Musical’ and the end of term ACMS concert to go before we break for the Christmas holidays. Our primary pupils will be joining us for a dress rehearsal. I am sure this will be a spectacular experience. On Friday we will hold our Christmas assemblies which look back on what we have achieved as a school over the year and think about our plans for the New Year.

When we return in January the Estimate Examinations for S4-S6 will be upon us. Pupils should all have their timetables so they will be able to plan their revision. Timetables will also be published on the school website.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank pupils, parents and staff for making this year such a success. The pupils have worked hard and played hard (there has been some tremendous sporting and musical success).

On behalf of the staff at Dyce Academy I wish you a happy and peaceful Christmas and look forward to seeing everyone happy and healthy in 2015.
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Merry Christmas
from all at
Dyce Academy
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Congratulations to the ACMS pupils involved in the Joint Music Schools Concert in Perth - you were a credit to the school and there were many fantastic comments on your performances.

Dyce Grooves, our Jazz band were playing at the East Coast Youth Jazz Festival on 22nd November, which took place as part of the Dundee Jazz Festival.

Richard Michael BEM, Honorary Professor of Jazz Piano St Andrews University was very impressed by not just with the standard of playing from our youngsters, but also with their willingness to mix with the other groups and to participate with great enthusiasm in all the group sessions. He said “They are a credit to your school.”
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Enterprising Maths
S3 and S4 pupils Moray Jones, Callum Reid, Jordan Sainsbury and Jessica Oyovwevetu represented Dyce Academy at the Enterprising Maths regional event in June where they competed against Aberdeen City schools. 
[image: ]
The team were very successful, achieving second place and made it to the Scottish finals held in Glasgow in November.  They worked hard and their efforts paid off. The team came 30th out of 61 schools competing from all over Scotland and they had a great day out. 
Well done! We at the Maths department are very proud of you.  



DofE News

Congratulations to the following pupils who have recently gained awards:
	Gold Level

Sara Salloum 6A



Silver Level
Emma Stewart 6W
Toby Keech  6F 
	Bronze Level

Abbi Milne 4A
Nathan Fenwick 4B
Andrew Johnstone 4B
Aaron Odentz 4B
Kim Moir 4G
Hannah Blake  4G
Jenna Forrest 4B
Zoe Burnett  4B
Lucy Mack  4A
Lee Riley 4W
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Training for new Groups has now begun. Once again, we have a large number of participants at Bronze and Silver Level. Thirty three S3 pupils have recently commenced weekly training sessions aimed at getting them through their volunteering, physical, skills and expedition sections.  Twenty five S4 pupils have registered for Silver Level.  This is a record number and they have started by planning their practice expedition in the Northern Cairngorms next June.
We soon hope to have a small Gold Group up and running. Parents are encouraged to check their daughter / son’s progress on edofe (see below).
Staff voluntary involvement is also at record levels. Without them, we would be unable to cope with such large numbers of participants. Some of them have recently undertaken Continuing Professional Development  (CPD) to help participants use edofe, the online tracking system.  This has recently undergone an upgrade. Many other staff act as assessors for participants in their physical, skills and volunteering sections. 
[image: ]The recent appeals for return of equipment have led to much being returned.  Thank you for this. Our annual equipment check identified only a few items remaining unaccounted for. I would be grateful if these could be returned before the end of the year.
Merry Christmas from the DofE team at Dyce Academy.
Tom Ferguson 
(School DofE Co-ordinator)




BBC ACTIVE ACADAMIES
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On Friday 12th December, seventeen S5/6 pupils travelled to the Emirates Arena in Glasgow, to take part in a programme “Active Academies”, which was ran by the BBC.
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Practical Sessions with Sports Stars!
[image: ]
Pupils took part in a Q&A session with 
Commonwealth Games Athletes/Medallists
Steve Few and Dan Keating.
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They also participated in two practical workshops including Gymnastics, Football, Rugby, Dance, Running, Judo, Boxing and Yoga.
Five of our pupils took part in Tennis with
“Strictly Come Dancing” star Judy Murray.



[image: ]One pupil who stood out to Judy was 
Ben Soutar in S5.

Being a tennis player Ben was frequently chosen to help Judy demonstrate various drills and practices. He later had a singles game with Judy which Ben gave her a run for her money – 
Well Done Ben!

Ben also played a mini mixed doubles game against Judy and another of our pupils - Neal McKinnon, Great game guys!


All pupils thoroughly enjoyed the day and represented Dyce Academy extremely well! Congratulations to all involved!

TRILATERAL PARTNERSHIP – GLOBAL SCHOOLS
A REMINDER that the last remaining global project calendars are on sale.  They may be purchased from Mrs Farquharson in 305 or from the library.
WALL CALENDARS £7
[image: https://encrypted-tbn1.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcS7ycLd0CJ-1G1b9fz1WDNmyPA1iQnhk5tb-DVCHq-xq6nPVYJg]DESK CALENDARS £5
The calendars are packed with photos taken during our joint curricular project:
‘Our Lives, through Place and Object’.


S4 Personal Development for the Christmas Fayre
The S4 Personal Development group held a Christmas fare at the primary school. It was successful because we made £38.40 profit. Overall, it was a good day because it went smoothly; and everyone managed their stall.
We expect to make more money at Dyce Academy. We are changing the stalls slightly, and we are not doing some stalls such as loom bands, fake tattoos or nail painting. We are doing Home Bakes, and we have made all of the items which sold well at the Primary. 
[image: ][image: ]We think that we will raise more money because we will advertise that our stalls will be in the MPA at lunchtime on a poster, and learn from the first fayre and improve on our performance at the Primary School.

[image: Tante Hilda !]French Film Trip
On the 20th November, a group of S2 & S3 pupils went to see a French film in the Belmont Cinema.
The film was an animation called,”Tante Hilda”and it was about the consequences of using Genetically Modified plants to feed the world. The main character, Tante Hilda was an activist who objected to GM foods.
The main company in the film that made GM foods was called “Dolo” and, little did Tante Hilda know that it was her long lost sister Dolly who owned this Company and intended to spread her GM plants all over the world.
In the end, Tante Hilda’s greenhouses full of non GM plants saved the world .
Overall, the animation was amazing ( it took 7 years to complete this film ).However, we were all in agreement that is was a strange but quirky story and a bit difficult for us to grasp the concept of what the film was about. Apparently, the growing and selling of GM foods is a big issue in France at the moment.
Erin Morrison & Kathryn Odentz.
Letters from France  

Since September, pupils from three 1st year classes 1A, 1F, 1X have been exchanging letters with a second year class in Gap in the south of France. 
Two 3rd year classes 3A and 3X have been exchanging letters with pupils from a third year class close to Nantes in the north of France. 

[image: ]Our pupils write letters in French and the French pupils reply in English. Most pupils are very happy to have made a friend abroad and they are very keen to reply to their French penpals. In their last letter, pupils have talked about how they celebrate the holidays in their country and the different Christmas traditions. Some have even exchanged gifts such as drawings, stickers, postcards and bracelets. 

Scott says that “it’s fun speaking to French people”. Calli adds that she likes having a penpal “because she can find out things about them” and Stephanie says she likes it because “you get to talk to different people from different places.” 


The department has made a display of some of the letters received in the foyer. 

Sponsored Walk 2014 - 20K and £6100 raised!

[image: MC900390930[1]]It seems like a lifetime ago when on the morning of Wednesday September 17th most of the pupils and staff of Dyce Academy started on their biennial sponsored walk. 

As promised in the last edition of Update we can now update you with the final total.



Where the money goes
This is to be split two ways some going to the nominated organisations below and the rest going to cover extra-curricular opportunities.
This year the Pupil Charities Committee has decided to divide the monies raised between the following: Dyce Church, Dyce Scouts and Summerhill House in Newmachar. 



Extra-curricular opportunities
The rest is used in school to support a wide range of extra-curricular activities, including: Rugby, Basketball, Netball, Athletics, girls and boys Football, school choirs, Trampolining, Table Tennis and Duke of Edinburgh. The money raised also supports a breakfast club and lunchtime study clubs.

There are many activities that are offered throughout the year that can be supported through this fund. Earlier this year we took a busload of pupils to Bridge of Don to support Lewis carrying the Queen’s baton before the Commonwealth Games.


Pupils
We only do this every two years as it is a fairly mammoth organisational challenge, but everyone has appreciated what an enjoyable way it is to raise so much money.

Special mention has to be made of the biggest fund-raisers in the school. 
Sean Mackay 1W who raised just over £306 will receive a gift voucher and a certificate. 

Emma Greig 6A and Neve McPherson 3A raising £100 will each receive a gift voucher and a certificate.

However the greatest praise has to go to Calli Milne 1A who raised a staggering £735. Her spectacular effort has earned her a certificate and a New Look voucher.
(Money for the vouchers was donated courtesy of the School Board).

We are also going to give a donation to a charity that Calli has nominated - PSP (Progressive Supranuclear Palsy)

For more information go to http://www.pspassociation.org.uk/what-is-psp/ 




[image: cid:image001.jpg@01D013B7.57BCFA90]School Show 
Following the success and sell out performance of ‘Little Shop of Horrors’ Dyce Academy are back with this year’s school show ‘High School Musical’  with well-known songs such as ‘We’re All In This Together’ and ‘Start Of Something New’.  
[image: https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcSLQQkzflkZrFdtfGqcdLJeIVG_84Tj25xdtFIW5ROajEshxyES]Tickets have sold in record time this year and the cast, crew and musicians are gearing up for performance week.  Pupils and staff have all worked incredibly hard on the show and we are sure it will be an excellent night of entertainment.   Break a leg! 





Showcase Evening 
[image: Description: http://dyceacademy.edublogs.org/files/2014/11/IMG_1186-2jahq76.jpg?w=433]November saw the Expressive Arts Faculty host their second showcase evening. The evening was a great success and allowed the pupils the opportunity to showcase their talents in the arts. 
The faculty would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who came along and supported the event and those who took time to fill out the feedback forms.  The feedback was very positive and will be used to ensure that the Expressive Arts events remain a success. 
[image: Description: http://dyceacademy.edublogs.org/files/2014/11/IMG_1172-2i36lyg.jpg?w=433]
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Modern Studies Pupils visit 
The Scottish Parliament

Having completed a unit called “Politics in Scotland”, it seemed appropriate that pupils should be given the opportunity to see politics in action. Therefore on Tuesday 17th November 24 of us went to Edinburgh to see the Scottish Parliament at work. On the bus going down, pupils prior knowledge was tested through undertaking a Scottish Parliament Quiz. The quiz winner was Leia Riddell (3X).

After an airport style security check, we went into the entrance hall where we were greeted by members of the Education Unit of the Parliament who led us into a class room where we undertook another  quiz using style interactive answer pads giving a very good account of our recently acquired knowledge of the Parliament.

We were then taken into another room where we met two local MSPs, Mark McDonald and Richard Baker. They fielded questions on national issues such as school starting ages and local ones such as the redevelopment of City Square near Marischal College.
After this short session we were taken into the magnificent debating chamber where we witnessed the resignation speech of Alex Salmond. There was a little time to buy souvenirs from the Parliament Shop before heading into Princes Street and having a little free time before heading off home.

Some pupil comments:

“I enjoyed the trip because we got to watch Alex Salmond’s speech”
“I enjoyed getting the chance to ask a question to MSPs”
“I enjoyed visiting a beautiful city and getting to spend some time in the Parliament”
“It was good to meet our MSP”
[image: https://encrypted-tbn2.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcQbU69Xu5l07ho57HpEULgkYdioWhI0ByRXR0LuJgi4qSuk7s6ITA][image: ][image: ]
Weapons of World War One

Weapons used during World War One were in the spotlight for S3 pupils, thanks to the in-depth knowledge of a local expert.
Colin Johnston, who specialises in the Great War and the role of people from the North-east, gave a fascinating talk to pupils about the range of weaponry used.
As well as slides and information about the different weapons, pupils were given a chance to see examples from his collection, which has been put together over the years. 
As part of the event, David Ferguson, accompanied by William Gray, gave a performance of one of the popular songs that soldiers would have sung in the trenches. 
“This was a very interesting and well received event,” said Morag Forrest. “Colin has an incredible knowledge of the weapons that were used in World War One and I know that the pupils have greatly benefited from hearing his talk.
“The fact that they were able to actually see some of the weapons that were used during the conflict is a great learning experience for them.
[image: ]“David’s rendition of the trench song was very moving and highlighted the poignancy of World War One.”
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THE GREAT WAR TRIBUTES AT DYCE ACADEMY
 
S3 Pupils and staff at Dyce Academy have taken part in a special cross curricular project to commemorate the centenary of the First World War. 
 
Co-ordinated by Social Subjects, faculties from across the school have produced a fantastic array of creative material as part of the initiative.
The centre piece of the project was a display of work created by pupils which was on show in the library. 
As part of this, History pupils told the story of weaponry used in WW1 while Geography classes examined the global nature of the conflict.
 
Women during the war was the focal point of RMPS, while pupils created letter and literacy commentaries as part of English lessons. Rations and codes were under the spotlight for Maths and Art pupils examined paintings and other art forms from the period.  
 
As well as S3 pupils contributing to the display, pupils from other years got involved in commemorating the Great War. Modern Languages launched a number of mini-projects including watching Joyeux Noel, while in Music; pupils played and sang a medley of war songs. Support for Learning created their own display in 306.
 
Assemblies were also held for all year groups which looked at aspects war, with The Great War as the starting point.
 
The project has been a great success, thanks to the commitment and enthusiasm shown by both pupils and teaching staff.
 
[image: ]“Obviously the Great War is of huge historical significance and I am delighted with the work that our class did on the deadly and awful weapons that were used during the conflict,” Miss Forrest said.
 



“It was just fantastic to see pupils and staff from all faculties making such an effort to turn this into a project, of which all at Dyce Academy should be very proud. Those involved really put on their thinking caps and worked exceptionally hard to produce high quality material.”
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(Back L-R: Brendan Johnson, Hannah Pirie, Fraser Leslie. Front L-R: Nathan-Jack Kennedy, Sarah Fraser, Erin McLean, Caitlin Pirie, Megan Merrilees, Lauren McLean)   
This year Dyce Academy had nine pupils competing in the regional finals for the Scottish Schools Swimming competition, at Aberdeen Sports Village. For many this was their first year competing at this level and they all conducted themselves in an excellent manner and did themselves and Dyce Academy proud. The nine pupils competed not only against other schools in Aberdeen City, but against Aberdeenshire as well.
Out of the nine Swimmers competing, four Dyce pupils placed in the top three for their age group, within Aberdeen City. Nathan-Jack Kennedy placed first in both his events, Sarah Fraser placed second, with Brendan Johnson and Hannah Pirie placing third. This is very encouraging sign of things to come. We will get confirmation in January of who has qualified for the finals in February, to also be held at ASV. Only the top 20 times in Scotland, go though, so we are all keeping our fingers and toes crossed that our pupils qualify!


Meet our New S4
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Sarah Dempster:
“I wanted to be o part of Lead 2014 as I’d like to encourage others to participate in different sports and activities as well as wanting to improve my Leadership skills. I have been going to dancing since I was four and started playing Netball when I was eleven. ”

Zoe Burnett:
“Outside of school I attend dancing (tap, jazz and ballet). I am also an air cadet which is very enjoyable. I also work as an aquatics helper. In school I take part in netball, on Tuesday lunchtimes.  I wanted to be part of LEAD 2014 as I wanted to develop my leadership and communication skills”.
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Emma Torpey:
“I enjoy taking part in sports, currently I take part in dancing, netball for the school as well as several others. I applied for LEAD 2014 as I thought it would be a good opportunity to get others involved in sports and help develop my leadership skills.”

Robyn Duncan:
“Outside of school I participate in different activities such as football and badminton. I also help out at Gymnastics after school on a Wednesday. I also have a part-time job out with school and make time for sports activities. I wanted to be part of LEAD 2014 because it gives me an opportunity to support others in sporting activities and give my ideas to improve clubs in school. It also helps develop my leadership and communication skills.”
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Abbie Milne:
“Last year in PE I was a Sport’s Leader and I really enjoyed helping out at the Lead 2014 Primary pupil's Sports Day.  This compelled me to become a Sports Captain helping out with the school’s Basketball Club.  My favourite sports are Basketball and Badminton, but I also like Martial Arts and Hiking”.
Lucy Mack:
“I Swim for Dyce Swimming Club, and I am currently in the Gold/Youth Squad. I enjoy all sports, and currently work for Sport Aberdeen. This has helped me realise how much I enjoy helping & leading sporting activities. I decided to apply for the LEAD 2014 programme to further develop my Leadership Skills.”
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Levi Brown:
“I signed up to the Lead 2014 programme because I really enjoy encouraging and co-operating with children and helping them improve their Sports.  I have danced from an early age and now I help younger less experienced dancers with their routines.  Also every Wednesday I assist delivering Gymnastics at Dyce Primary.  I really enjoy helping the pupils achieve and move forward with their confidence and skills”.
Jenna Forrest:
“I enjoy netball and I am part of the school netball team. I also take part in highland dancing every week. I volunteer at my local Brownies in Newmachar and I attend senior section/rangers. I chose to apply for the LEAD 2014 programme because I enjoy encouraging others to get involved in sports, and help develop their skills in the process.”


World Soils Day 

December 5th marked World Soils Day, and schools all round the world were involved in planting a tree in their school grounds.  We were provided with a tree and help to plant it and on a very cold, but bright and sunny morning. You will see a new rowan tree between the main school building and the ACMS residence.  Early in 2015 the tree will be adorned with a plaque.  

[image: ]This not only allowed us to join with other schools across the globe, but also launched our 2015 project with our link schools, our plan is to show how we look after our environment and we will exchange photos of what is being done here, in Kenya and in South Sudan. 

We had a speaker Willie Towers from the James Hutton Institute who explained the importance of soils to us and made us consider new ways of looking at this resource.  He reminded us that 2015 will be UN Year of Soils.

We hope the tree will flourish and be a constant reminder of both the importance of the soil and the environment but also remind us that we are linked with schools across the world, who are also working to improve their environment.


[image: ]A huge thank you must go to Willie Towers, Lumbani Mwafulirwa, and Matt Aikenhead from the James Hutton Institute and to 2F who represented the school so well.
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HOT OFF THE PRESS
[image: https://encrypted-tbn1.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcRE8S0S6PDqbbNzt_aKSotG2PO9wNeheTKts2uFDKRVEhN16X0T]Connecting Classroom Grant
We have just received confirmation from the British Council that we have once again been awarded the Connecting Classroom Grant which will support our links with Otieno Oyoo High School in Kisumu, Kenya and with Yei Girls’ School in South Sudan.

In 2015 we plan to work on biographies again with the English departments and with Art; we will continue our work in Social Subjects and Geography, History and Modern Studies.  We have all agreed to set up a new curricular project involving the Maths and Numeracy faculty and the Enterprise and ICT faculty.
[image: http://www.csiro.au/~/media/CSIROau/Flagships/Future%20Manufacturing/Biodegradable_plastics_facility_Imageset/Green%20eco%20earth_main.ashx]
During 2015 our Eco groups will link together to share photos of the work they have done – this also links to the tree planting that 2F were involved with on December 5th – World Soil Day.
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[image: http://ec.l.thumbs.canstockphoto.com/canstock6191527.jpg]Oh, I do like to be beside the seaside…….

S1 pupils have combined writing about a day at the beach with technical skills as part of a homework task in Social Subjects.

They were asked to put together a podcast – an audio or video file – about a trip to Aberdeen beach. This was as part of a topic on different coastal areas.

They were encouraged to use typical every day technology, such as smart phones and i-pods and were told to think of it like a ‘hi-tech postcard’. Some pupils opted to use the school’s Audacity software.

[image: https://encrypted-tbn3.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcQxhlIdUBz66Tv7EUOYklf5_lshbvj8_cZPsJUsqCzQh3iKeaQy]Elinor Farquharson said the pupils have enjoyed the task and there were some fantastic podcasts created.

“They youngsters really put in a lot of work. Some of them had sound effects, others were quite quirky and, overall, the standard of effort has been high and we are very pleased with the work they have achieved.”




TRADING GAP EXPERIENCED BY S2 PUPILS
 
The divide between rich and poor countries when trading on the world market was brought to life in Social Subjects.
 
S2 pupils played the Trade Game which aims to demonstrate where the power lies when exporting and importing goods across the globe. 
Classes were split into small groups and were allocated a country, either a More Economically Developed (MEDC) or Less Economically Developed (LEDC) Country. 
They were given products and they had to trade with other other, getting the best deal for themselves. The MEDCs had expensive manufactured products while the LEDCs had only raw materials, ranging from valuable oil to more economically precarious products like tropical fruits.

There was a World Bank but only the MEDCs were allowed to use it. Following the game, pupils did an analysis and evaluation of the results.
 
The Trading Game is very popular with pupils as it gives them hands-on experience of negotiating, buying and selling, according to Tom Ferguson.
 
“This is another example of great active learning in Social Subjects. It is a loud and vibrant class but when we do the follow up the next lesson, the inequality of the trading system is very clear to the pupils, particularly those who represented LEDCs.  They gain an awful lot from doing this task.”
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The Match

On the 29th November 2014 Dyce Academy took part in their 2nd ‘Premier League Experience’.  We once again travelled to the North East of England, but this time to witness Sunderland take on a strong looking Chelsea side.
We departed Dyce at 9.45am and began our 7-hour coach journey to Wearside.  The entertainment on the bus arrived via several movies, sweepstakes and a Mr. Manson quiz. Pupils were playing for Football prizes which would be purchased from the Sunderland club shop.  The eventual winners of the quiz were Senior pupils Quinn Lynch, Stephen Kenn, Shaun Davis, Fraser Marceline and Connor Douglas.  They earned themselves a scarf each.
[image: ][image: ]
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Upon arrival at the Stadium of Light we soon made our way to the club shop where the pupils proceeded to splurge much of their cash.  They took advantage of the 15% discount and purchased shirts, scarves, etc…

Inside the stadium both pupils and staff were very impressed with the seats they were allocated. The match itself was a tight affair with Sunderland aiming to stifle the potent attacking threat of Chelsea.  However, it was Sunderland who should have taken the lead before half-time with Vergini cannoning his shot off the woodwork.

The second half was as tight as the first with Sunderland’s defence proving to be difficult to breach.  In the end Sunderland could have won the match with Adam Johnson going very close to sending the ‘Black Cats’ faithful into raptures.  The Full-Time whistle ended a close encounter with the game finishing 0-0.  In spite of the result, pupils (and staff) thoroughly enjoyed the encounter and were able to say they had seen some of the Premier Leagues finest players, i.e. Diego Costa, Eden Hazard, Thibaut Courtious and Jozy Altidore (Pahaha).

After the final whistle pupils soon realised that the press boxes were directly behind them.  They swiftly spotted Lee Dixon (ex-Arsenal) the ITV pundit and Danny Mills (ex-Leeds/ Man City and England) and were able to get some ‘Selfies’ (including Mr Manson).  Josh Chambers was even luckier, he managed to blag himself into the corporate seating area and get a selfie with Chelsea player Mo Salah!

We arrived back at Dyce Academy around 2.30am, which equates to a 17-hour day trip.  Nevertheless, the pupils were a credit their school and the staff were delighted with your conduct throughout the whole day.  We look forward to planning our next trip.  
Where will it be……?  You will have to wait and see…………….
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